

AMERICAN SUZUKI MOTOR CORPORATION

S-215

November 9, 2005

2005 NOV 14 P 12: 06

Mr. Ronald Medford
Senior Administrator for Vehicle Safety
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration
400 7th Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20590

Dear Mr. Medford:

Subject: Recall No. 05V-452

On October 3, 2005, American Suzuki Motor Corporation submitted a report, pursuant to the requirements in 49 CFR Part 573, concerning a safety-related defect in certain vehicles shipped to dealers in St. Thomas (U.S. Virgin Islands). Since the time of the October 3 report, we have learned that the reported number of affected vehicles was incorrect. The correct number of affected vehicles is 801. We have also been informed that owner notification did not occur at the end of October, 2005, as originally anticipated, and is now anticipated to occur by the middle of November, 2005.

Please contact me if you have any questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

AMERICAN SUZUKI MOTOR CORPORATION

Kenneth M. Bush

Associate Director, Government Relations